Green Lake Township Regular Board Meeting			November 9, 2015

CALLED TO ORDER:  Called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Supervisor Biondo.
ROLL CALL:  Schroeter, Bieganowski, Radtke, West, McDonald, Kramer and Biondo present.
Township Attorney Ward Kuhn present.
PLEDGE:
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  Moved Radtke, Support West to approve the agenda as presented with the addition of Rural Fire under New Business.  Carried.
CONSENT AGENDA:  Moved West, Support Radtke to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Carried.
REPORTS:
Dawn Martin:  Green Lake Township EMS:  Dawn presented the board with a monthly report (Exhibit A) and asked if the board had any questions?  Dawn added for the month of October, 4A2 was dispatched out three (3) times while 4A was out on another call.  Bieganowski asked if she could revamp her report to match the previous reports. (comparing previous years to current).  West asked about CPR certification classes being held at the township offices.
Andy Marek:  Grand Traverse County Road Commission:  Currently working on the 2016 budget.  $800,000.00 has been put towards the retirement pension benefit.  Working on retirement benefits and setting up Health Savings Accounts.  Will be purchasing a new road grader for next year.  Looking at changing the job descriptions so they get true grader operators not seasoned union guys.  Changed Fund Balance from 1.5 to 3.3.  
Leslie Sickterman:  Planner:  Waiting for an answer on the pavilion grant.  Working with the State Wide Recreation Conference in February.  The DNR has asked if Interlochen can host a walkability expert.  Conference to be held at the Grand Traverse Resort.  
DISCUSSION:  NONE
PUBLIC COMMENT:
Pat Thompson:  Interlochen Public Library Board of Trustees:  Pat discussed the steaks, books and brews.  $585.00 was raised from the steaks and a local resident matched it.  $300.00 in donations made.  Hofbrau has consented to letting people dine and round up there bills and that will go to the library fund.  Asked if a sign (24X36) could be placed in front of the library for the Five Too One Program.  The program is designed to strengthen families and is held at the Interlochen Community School twice a month.  This is for families with children from 0 to 5 years old.  It is funded by the Kellogg Foundation.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Dave Petrove:  Feels since Long Lake Township has withdrawn and violating the agreement and getting their equipment at an extreme discount and  since our cost is going up, he feels we should not be subsidizing there ambulance service as it is costing Green Lake Township money and it is not time to be rewarding another township.
CORRESPONDENCE:  No discussion on board correspondence.
POSTPONED BUSINESS:  NONE
OLD BUSINESS:  NONE
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NEW BUSSINESS:
Kevin McElyea:  Duck Lake LLD:  Mr. McElyea presented the board with a map of the locations that will be affected by this action.  (Exhibit B)  Mr. McElyea submitted a breakdown of the project which was placed in the board packets (Exhibit C).  All residents will be invited to attend any meetings or court proceedings pertaining to this matter.  There are 329 direct frontal parcels, 332 shared access parcels and 25 parcels with no deeded access but do have pedestrian access that will assessed.   Every three (3) years Gordie Fraser and Associates have been hired to do the dam inspection at a cost of $500.00.  Mr. McElyea believes a rough cost estimate will be between $10,000.00 to $20,000.00 provided there are no appeals from the property owners.  Mr. McElyea will keep us informed of any court dates or meetings on this matter.
Consumers Energy Franchise Renewal:  Moved Bieganowski, Support Kramer to postpone until the December 14, 2015 regular meeting.  Carried.
Snow Plowing Bids:  Moved Schroeter, Support Radtke to hire Schworm Excavating to do snow removal for Rogers Road North/Trezwood Trail for the 2015/2016 season in the amount of $1,600.00 (Exhibit D) and Emerald Forest Road for the 2015/2016 season in the amount of $1,600.00 (Exhibit E).  Carried.
Moved Kramer, Support Schroeter to hire RPW to do snow removal for 9411 Second Street (Well House) for the 2015/2016 season in the amount of $15.00 per plow (Exhibit F).  Carried.
Moved McDonald, Support Kramer to hire Johnson Outdoor to do snow removal for Rainbow Pond Subdivision for the 2015/2016 season in the amount of $2,065.00 (Exhibit G), The Township Offices/Fire Department in the amount of $50.00 per plow for the 2015/2016 season (Exhibit H) and Interlochen Public Library/Golden Fellowship Hall in the amount of $50.00 per plow for the 2015/2016 season. (Exhibit I).  Carried.
Rural Fire:  Discussed appraisals on the fire equipment.  Supervisor Biondo stated he would like board approval to proceed with obtaining an equipment buy out amount to bring back to the board.  Reviewed information Long Lake Township presented to the Grand Traverse Rural Fire Board.  Reviewed what equipment we currently have and what we should keep and what we do not need to keep.   Moved Kramer, Support McDonald to authorize Supervisor Biondo to proceed with obtaining a fire equipment buy out figure.  Roll call vote:  Schroeter—Yes, Bieganowski—Yes, Radtke—No, West—Yes, McDonald—Yes, Kramer—Yes, Biondo—Yes.  Carried.
PUBLIC COMMENT:
Andy Marek:  Mr. Marek asked if Rural Fire dissolves do we have to buy the equipment?  
It was explained the equipment would be divided up among the remaining entities.
Dave Petrove:  Mr. Petrove reemphasized since it looks like after the first of the year it will be a township fire department, he feels we need to rethink subsidizing Long Lake Township with coverage.  
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Discussed letter from Attorney Ward Kuhn regarding subdivision lot splits.

ADJOURNMENT:  Moved Radtke, Support McDonald to adjourn at 8:13 p.m.  Carried.


Respectfully submitted,



Judith L. Kramer
Green Lake Township Clerk

